2014-2015 College Research Committee Final Report

Members: Tony Mastroberardino, Chair (SCI), Mike Brown (BUS), Alicyn Rhoades (ENG), Huan Chen (HSS), Inkyu Kang (HSS), John Steffen (SCI), Sudarshan Nelatury (ENG), Al Warner (BUS)

Overview: The committee reviewed sabbatical leave applications and recommended individuals for sabbatical at the fall 2014 meeting (standing charge) and selected the recipients of the Council of Fellows Faculty Research and Council of Fellows Excellence in Outreach Awards (standing charge) at the spring 2015 meeting.  Additionally, the committee evaluated the current sabbatical application process to better facilitate the evaluation and recommendation process. The committee also reviewed the implementation of Digital Measures in providing a rapid research report for the research award nominations.

Charge 1. 

Background:   A standing charge of the committee is to review sabbatical leave applications and recommend individuals for sabbatical.  This charge is important in helping to maintain the integrity of being awarded a sabbatical leave as opposed to getting one based merely on timing or entitlement.  


Status:  The committee reviewed 9 sabbatical leave applications and provided the college with individual recommendations for each application.  The discussion surrounding whether an application should be recommended, focused on the specifics of the plan of work during the leave period, whether that work necessitated a leave, and the production of scholarly work following a previous leave if applicable.


Recommendations:  We have no recommendations with regard to this charge.  However, the future chair may want to advise new committee members of what items to examine when deciding on whether to recommend an application.

Charge 2.

Background:  A standing charge of the committee is to review nominations for and select recipients of the Council of Fellows Faculty Research Award and Council of Fellows Excellence in Outreach Award.  


Status:  The committee reviewed the nominations and then selected this year’s recipients at the spring 2015 meeting.


Recommendations:  We have no recommendations with regard to this charge. 

Charge 3.

Background:  A charge given to this committee for the 2014-2015 year was to evaluate the effectiveness of recommendations made for improving the sabbatical application process and make further suggestions for improvement.  The recommendations made by the committee from the previous year were 1) The school directors should be given more thoroughly formatted guidelines for their recommendations, 2) The Research Committee should be informed about the college’s full sabbatical process to give them more guidance in evaluating the applications, and 3) The Research Committee should be provided with previous sabbatical reports from applicants who have taken a previous sabbatical so the committee can evaluate the applicant’s productivity during that time as well as after, in order to understand the effectiveness of the previous sabbatical.


Status:  This charge was addressed at the fall 2014 meeting and the following recommendations were given to the Senior Associate Dean, Dr. Robert Light.

1. The recommendation letters from the School Directors showed, for the most part, sufficient detail for the research committee to make informed decisions regarding the sabbatical applications.  It is worth noting that the committee members that had served the previous year felt the recommendation letters from the school directors had improved in regard to the amount of detail from the previous year.

2. The Research Committee determined that the Chair should include a link to HR17 – policy on sabbatical leaves – in an email before the review of the sabbatical applications begins.

3. The Research Committee did not receive reports of a previous sabbatical for any of the applicants.  This recommendation should either be eliminated, or if not, the Chair should request from the respective school administration that these reports be included in an applicant's application whenever applicable.

Recommendations:  Although the charge has been addressed, the committee believes that the effectiveness of these changes should continue to be evaluated until the three recommendations listed above become standard practice.  It is worth noting that in regard to the recommendation on reviewing previous sabbatical reports, it may be the case that these reports were never actually submitted.

Charge 4.

Background: The final charge for the 2014-2015 year was to review the implementation of Digital Measures in providing a rapid research report for the research award nominations.


Status:  This charge was addressed at the spring 2015 meeting and the Research Committee determined that 2 of the 4 nomination packets for the Research Award and 3 out of 4 nomination packets for the Outreach Award were created using a rapid report.  In addition some of the nomination packets contained information that was irrelevant.  


Recommendations:  It would help the process if the Chair maintains contact with the appropriate staff assistants in each of the schools in order to implement the use of Digital Measures for both reviewing of sabbatical applications and selecting recipients of the Council of Fellows Faculty Research Award and Council of Fellows Excellence in Outreach Award.
Future Charges: As a result of the committee’s work, all charges were addressed this year, however, not all were completed and so suggestive charges are as follows:


1.  Continue to evaluate the effectiveness of the recommendations for improving the sabbatical application process and provide suggestions for improvement whenever necessary.


2.  Several committee members suggested having the Research Committee discuss how the different schools evaluate quality and impact of research.  The ultimate goal of this discussion would be to provide better guidance in the selection process of the Council of Fellows Faculty Research Award.

Comments: The Chair should be proactive in contacting the appropriate staff assistants in each of the schools in order to implement the use of Digital Measures for both reviewing of sabbatical applications and selecting recipients of the Council of Fellows Faculty Research Award and Council of Fellows Excellence in Outreach Award.  
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